
CAHOA 4/10/10 Meeting Minutes

All members were present except Croft, Knapp, and Mikus. Proxies were presented for
Knapp and Mikus

Minutes of the 2009 meeting were read and accepted.

Mary Herman accepted position of secretary by acclamation.

OLD Business

Irrigation Water:

Estimate for pipe to replace pipeline is $50,000. That does not include the fittings which
would be a considerable expense. Lynn French says he would pay 75% of the project.
Pipeline users may not have the ability/time to do the labor themselves.

Ifwe were successful with another application with NCRS, we would pay 25% ofthe
total cost. Rule of thumb is that cost is rougly 50% labor, 50% materials.

Larry Jensen brought up the point to not undersize the pipe. There might be other
historical irrigation users that could claim some of the water.

New Business

CAHOA Water Allocation:

CAHOA will receive the 25 acre feet of water that was originally allocated, versus the
current 17 acre feet, when the paper work is completed.

Tracy presented a Letter of Understanding and Commitment for Pipeline Water
Distribution. The additional water will be divided according to lot size. To make the
system work, each user will need to follow guidelines to insure they are not taking too
much water.

Dumpster:

Please do not place rock, cement, or steel in the dumpster. No hazardous wastes allowed.
This includes liquid paint.

Meeting Adjourned


